Office of the Bishop DIOCESE OF RENO

MOST REV. DANIEL H. MUEGGENBORG, D.D., S.T.L. PHONE: 775-326-9428

FAX: 775-372-6235



290 S. Arlington Ave. Reno, NV 89501 renodiocese.org

MEMO

RE:

Update on Rev. Patrick Klekas

From: Bishop Mueggenborg

Date: June 22, 2023

By means of this update, I wish to inform you that I am pausing the process for Fr. Klekas' return to active ministry at St. Gall Parish in Gardnerville. As is our policy, we wait until civil authorities have completed their inquiries into allegations; in this case, a complaint recently filed in the same matter with local Reno law enforcement. We will cooperate in their investigation and will wait until it is completed before concluding our own process. At that time, we will make a determination about Fr. Klekas' return to active ministry.

Please continue to pray for Fr. Klekas and all involved in this matter.